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Program
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum

Today's Program
“Rocky Mountain National Park Update “ with

Kyle Patterson

Kyle Patterson, Public Information Officer at Rocky Mountain National
Park will give an update on park issues.  Kyle has been in her position for
eleven years. Her main duties include media relations and community
outreach. Prior to this she was the Public Information Officer at Mount
Rushmore National Memorial.

 

Organizations sought for 2013 Estes Park Duck Race
Posted by Douglas Fox

The Rotary Club of Estes Park is seeking non-profit organizations and charities who want to raise
money for their own group by participating in the 2013 Estes Park Duck Race on May 4th.

 Organizations sell duck adoption forms asking buyers to check off their group on the adoption
form which means the group gets $19 of the $20 cost of the adoption.  

            “It’s going to be a special race this year as we celebrate our Silver Anniversary and you will
want to participate in all the events we have planned,” wrote Larry Williams and Susan Day in a
letter mailed out this week to 61 organizations and charities that took part in the 2012 race.
             Williams and Day said there
are two simple rules that must be
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followed:

1)      The non-profit group must have a
local presence and benefit residents of
the Estes Valley.

2)      The organization must be named
as a receiving organization on at least
$400 worth of duck adoptions (20
adoptions).

            Any non-profit wishing to
participate should fill out an application
form and return it no later than
December 31st.  Forms are available
by calling 970-586-3295 or writing the
Rotary Club at PO Box 1226, Estes
Park, CO 80516.

            “Last year, more than $108,000
went to 65 charities and organizations
who took part in the race,” said
Williams.  “As an example, the 8th

grade Class Washington Trip Fund raised over $13,000 in last May’s race. Keep in mind 95% out
of every $20 duck adoption goes to the organizations and charities selling adoptions. The Rotary
Club retains only $1 to defray the cost of staging the race.  And because this is our 25th year,
we’re planning some special Silver Anniversary events. Get those applications in by Dec. 31st”

            For more information, call 970-586-3295.

###

Submitted by: Doug Fox
 

Bio for prospective new member Susan Fereday
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum

Susan Fereday Biography

I was born in Salt Lake City Utah in 1959. I am the fifth
child of six children. I have 2 older sisters and 2 older
brothers and one younger half- brother..   My father
passed away when I was a young girl.  I was blessed
with a good step father who provided us with many
opportunities to experience the outdoors and to live a
good life. We learned to snow ski, water-ski, fish, hike,
camp, dirt bike from my step-father and mother.  I
continue to enjoy most of these activities in my
adulthood except the dirt biking.   We lived in Utah until
I was at the age of 8.  We moved to California, I lived
there until the age of 12.  We then moved to Castle
Rock Colorado where I attended both Junior High and
High School.
I was married in 1977 right out of High School to Arthur
Stark who was from Franktown Colorado.  We had 4
Children from 1978 to 1985 Amy, Arthur, Aaron and
Alan.  We lived in Craig, Colorado and Hayden
Colorado, Maybell, Colorado and a short 3 year stay in Pleasant Grove Utah.  We later divorced
and I married Andre Fereday in 1994 we have one child together Laura who is 16.  Currently I
have 5 wonderful grandchildren Brennen, Katelyn, Marley, Gamble and, Roderick .
Career- I have always had entrepreneurial spirit. I created and ran several businesses prior to
coming to State Farm.   I had a lawn service, upholstery shop, cleaning service, daycare, sold
encyclopedias, sold handmade items.  Later I opened and ran a butcher shop in Hayden Colorado
were we did custom meat cutting for wild game and farm animals. I attend the Rocky Mountain
School of meat cutting in Denver to become a trained and certified meat cutter.   
After the sale of the Butcher shop I went to work for Routt Memorial hospital for a short time in
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Fund Development Commitee
Meeting
Library/Wasson Room
Oct 16, 2012 05:00 PM - 06:00
PM

Foundation Board Meeting
Library/Wasson Room
Oct 22, 2012 05:00 PM

Special Board Meeting
The Other Side Restaurant
Oct 25, 2012 10:00 AM

Dist. Governor Visit
Rotary Meeting Room
Oct 25, 2012 11:30 AM

Youth Exchange Commitee
Meeting
Optical Perspectives
Oct 25, 2012 05:30 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Nov 08, 2012 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Dec 13, 2012 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Jan 10, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Feb 14, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Mar 14, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Mar 28, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Apr 11, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Apr 18, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Committee Meeting
Nikki's Restaurant
Apr 25, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck Race Day Kickoff Party
Nikki's Restaurant
May 02, 2013 05:00 PM

Duck race Day
May 04, 2013

If you have any comments or
questions, please contact the
editor.

their business department.  I then started working for a State Farm agent in Steamboat Springs
Colorado in 1991.  Selling insurance was a natural fit for me and I loved it. Knowing that an
education was what I needed to unlock opportunity for me I enrolled in college classes in the
evening.
State Farm was a great company to be aligned with for me, I loved their values and how they took
care of the customer and they loved my values in doing business and my desire to take care of the
customer. They offered me an agency in Salt Lake City, Utah in 1993.  This was a great
opportunity to help me provide for my family.  I was an agent for 14 years, earning many awards
and sales recognitions during that time. I served on the board of the National Association of
Financial Advisors for several years and was a member throughout my career.  In 2006 State
Farm then asked me to consider joining their Leadership team.  I felt it was a great opportunity for
learning and development of myself.  I have been a lifelong learner and this change supported 
that in me.  I managed over 40 agents and their team members. I was also responsible team
developing, sales coaching and recruiting of new agents.  The one thing I have loved about my
career is having the opportunity to help others grow and development and to help them increase
their earning power and self- confidence.   I then requested a transfer back into agency in 2012
and was given the State Farm Agency in Estes Park on June 1 2012. I loved management but I
really missed the face to face contact with the customer and developing and managing my own
agency team.  
I have earned several designations within the insurance industry;  LUTCF( life underwriters
training council), CLU( chartered life fellowship), ChFc, (chartered financial consultant ) CFP (
certified financial planner) I am  currently working on my CLF ( Chartered leader fellowship), these
are all from the American College. I have completed all of my training and practicum with Adler
School of Coaching.  I have worked in personal and business coaching.   I have been able to work
with several new business owners in business coaching and development.  I have also worked in
personal development coaching.
 My hobbies besides being a Mother and Grandmother to 10 wonderful people are many but
mostly. My most favorite hobby is my horses.  I love riding and competing in anything that has to
do with horses. I have competed in Rodeo to English riding and jumping.  I currently own 3 horses
but have had as many as 8 at different times of my life.  I love gardening and pretty much anything
outside.

 

Bio for prospective new member Julia Daley
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum

Julia A. Daley
JADaley40@gmail.com

Rotarian Candidate
9/28/12

I believe myself to be a solid candidate for Rotary
for a number of reasons.  First and foremost, I have
a servant’s heart.  I love what Rotary does for the
community and mankind – the “spokes” of Rotary
are far reaching and life changing – both for the
Rotarian and the recipients of Rotary’s many gifts.

All of my previous occupations have been
“customer service” based, complementing my love
and commitment to service.  (Please see attached
Resume)  I am an energized organizer, a motivator,
and a go-getter!  I feel my talents would
complement Rotary.

I have grown up hearing “Rotary”.  My grandfather,
Burnell C. Helmich, was a very proud Rotarian
beginning somewhere in the 1950’s and included
the role of President at the Chicago O’Hare Rotary. 
Upon his relocation to Estes Park in the late 1970’s
after a short stay in Southern California, he joined
the EP Rotary until he moved to Florida and died in
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Website Sponsors

Please visit our Sponsors.

Click here to place your ad

1986.   My “Papa” would be ever so proud of my desire to be a part of the same organization he
so loved and served.

I thank you for your consideration of my application.  I very much look forward to the prospect of
“serving”.

WORK HISTORY

FIRST COLORADO REALTY
Broker Associate                                  May 2012 – Present
A change in careers!  I recently relocated back up to Estes Park to join my Mother, Judy Nystrom,
in Real Estate.

GRAEBEL COMMERCIAL SERVICES
Healthcare Account and Project Manager    February 2008 – March 2012
Responsible for all contract administration, coordination and communication between Graebel
Commercial Services, the Graebel project teams and and all healthcare clients preparing for
relocation efforts.  Responsible for complete project oversight including the coordination of
medical equipment receiving, warehousing, delivery, inventory control, delivery coordination to the
hospital, and installation services.  During the relocation period, also served as an on-site Project
Manager.  To date, 16 hospital relocations and/or expansions have been managed including Rady
Children’s Hospital in San Diego, CA, The New Mexico State Labs in Albuquerque, NM,  East
Cooper Regional Medical Center in Mount Pleasant, SC, The Memorial Hospital of Craig, CO, and
LA County/USC Medical Center in Los Angeles, CA to name a few.

THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL
Transition Coordinator                        July 2006 – February 2008
Responsible for supporting the Director of Transition and 8 Transition Committees in the overall
scheduling and coordination of the hospital move from the old campus to the New Children’s
Hospital facility in Aurora, CO, acted as liaison with the outside consulting firm, the contracted
moving company, and all TCH departments and staff, maintained a sophisticated data base
tracking the progress/completion of milestones associated with the move planning process,
tracked and managed Transition related expenditures, facilitated global communications relating to
the Transition, and performed numerous other detail oriented functions.

THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL
Executive Assistant to the COO, Administration                September 2004 – July 2006
Responsible for supporting the COO with regards to calendar management, meeting coordination,
retreat and meeting planning, travel arrangements, weekly support of the Senior Management
Team Meetings, monthly support of the Monthly Leadership Team
Meetings, coordination of Ambassador Appearances, and numerous other detail oriented
facilitations.

THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL
Assistant to the Executive Assistant to the CEO, Administration  
                                                                                      November 2003 – September 2004

THE CHILDREN’S HOSPITAL
Catering Lead, Food Services                        January 2003 – November 2003

ARVADA COVENANT CHURCH                        February 1997 – August 2000   
Kitchen Coordinator (P/T)                                     August 2001 – May 2003
SCHULHOFF TREE & LAWN
Office Manager (P/T)                             August 1995 – June 2001

BENNETT’S BAR-B-QUE
Director of Training                               January 1994 – May 1995

VISTA RESTAURANTS (dba Perkins Restaurants)
Training Manager                            February 1991 – January 1992

HOLIDAY INN OF ESTES PARK
Assistant Director of Food and Beverage               May 1990 – February 1991
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STEAK & ALE RESTAURANT CORPORATION
Regional Training Coordinator                                            December 1984 – October 1989

ON-LINE TEMPORARY PERSONNEL SERVIC E
Office Manager                                   June 1979 – September 1982

EDUCATION
1981 – 1985        BA in Social Sciences, Colorado State University 

Rotary District Governor Visits on October 25
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum

District Governor Mike Forney will visit our club
on October 25. Each year, the District Governor
visits each of the 53 Rotary clubs in District
5440. Our visit will be club number 49 during a
very busy 4 months.
Mike will meet with the club Officers and
Directors prior to the regular noon club meeting
where he will present the program.
Please set your calendars for the noon meeting
on October 25th and plan to attend. Look for
additional information in the October 25th Spoke.
 
President Pete Sumey 

Football Pool
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum
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2012 Incoming Exchange Student Faustine Delebarre
Posted by Brad Rosenbaum

Faustine Delebarre is
our incoming
exchange student
from Bruay la
Buissiére,
France. Bruay la
Buissiére is in the
extreme north of
France, very near
Belgium and the
English Channel. Her
first host family is
Dawn and Ed Shields. The Shields live near the top of Pole Hill; poor
Faustine comes from a fairly flat landscape near sea level, so her first
experience in Estes Park was an eye-opener! 

At home, Faustine took seven years of English, three years of Spanish,
and one year of Chinese.  We can learn a lot from her!  She is the third of
three children in her family.  She took the initiative by herself to contact
her local Rotary club to become an exchange student to the United
States.

 

“No, I don’t think I will
kiss you, although you
need kissing, badly.
That’s what’s wrong
with you. You should be
kissed and often, and
by someone who knows
how.”

Anniversaries! 
Celebrated on the 3rd Thursday of October
 
Jim & Marge Robertson on the 2nd!
Jack & Ann Dinsmoor on the 5th!
Tom & Marilyn Maher on the 8th!
Jack & Kay Vaughan on the 12th!
Lee & Sandy Lasson on the 15th!
Earl & Nancy Matson on the 21st!
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-Clark Gable, Gone With
The Wind.
 

Harry & Ruth Hutcherson on the 31st!

You are as young as your faith, as
old as your doubt; as young as your
self-confidence, as old as your fear;
as young as your hope, as old as
your despair.  ~Douglas MacArthur

Birthdays!
Celebrated on the 1st Thursday of September
 
Bert Bergland on the 7th 
Lloyd Scott on the 9th 
Roger Thorp on the 9th 
Dennis McHenry on the 11th 
Norm Carver on the 8th 
Jack Overly on the 16th 
Jim Godbolt on the 21st 
Pat Barnett on the 28th 
Doug Fox on the 29th 
 

Next Week
 

Prayer:  Dave Evans 
Song & Pledge:  Jack Overly
Guest Intro:  Susan Day 
Meeting Notes:  Karen McClure 
Greeter:  Peter Sinnott 
Program Intro:  Pete Sumey 
Back Booth:  Dave Evans 

 Meeting Highlights
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